
 

Grand Junction, Colorado, July 26, 1916. 
 
Pursuant to adjournment, the City Council of the City of Grand 
Junction convened at four o'clock p. m., in City Hall, with Mayor 
Cherrington presiding. 
 
The following Commissioners, upon call of roll, responded as 
present: Cherrington, Rankin, Vorbeck, Blackstone, Holmburg. 
 
City Attorney Tupper was present. 
 
The minutes of the regular meeting of July 18 were read and 
approved. 
 

Mr. T. C. Baldwin appeared before the Council and stated that he 
had discontinued his business of employment agency and asked that 
the Council refund a prtion of the license fee paid for license 
to September 30, 1916. 
 
Moved by Commissioner Vorbeck, seconded by Commissioner 
Blackstone, that the City Treasurer be instructed to remit $5.00 
to T. C. Baldwin on account of fee paid for employment agency 
license. 
 
The motion being put, upon call of roll, the Commissioners voted 
as follows: Cherrington, yea; Rankin, yea; Vorbeck, yea; 
Blackstone, yea; Holmburg, yea. 
 

All the Commissioners having voted yea, the motion was declared 
carried. 
 
Mr. George Mason having bought out the business of Edward 
Johnson, cement contractor, he asked that the license issued to 
the said Johnson be transferred to him. 
 
Moved by Commissioner Holmburg, seconded by Commissioner 
Blackstone, that the cement contractor's license issued to Edward 
Johnson be transferred to George Mason. 
 
The motion carried by a unanimous vote of the Council. 
 
A communication from Chas. A. Giauque, giving report of work of 

the Boys' Municipal League, was presented and read. On motion of 
Commissioner Holmburg, seconded by Commissioner Vorbeck, the 
communication was received and ordered placed on file. 
 
The bond of George Mason as cement contractor having been 
examined and approved by the City Attorney, the same was on 
motion of Commissioner Holmburg, seconded by Commissioner 
Blackstone, accepted and ordered placed on file. 
 
The quarterly reports of the City Clerk and Auditor and the 
Commissioner of Health and Civic Beauty having been examined and 



approved by the Commissioner of Finance and Supplies, the same 

were on motion of Commissioner Blackstone, seconded by 
Commissioner Holmburg, accepted and ordered placed on file. 
 
The following resolution was introduced and read: 
 

RESOLUTION. 
 
WHEREAS, the Commissioner of Highways has recommended to the 
Council that a cement sidewalk be ordered constructed in front of 
the lots hereafter described, and 
 
WHEREAS, the Council deems that the construction of the sidewalk 
is necessary; therefore, be it 
 

RESOLVED, that a cement sidewalk be and hereby is ordered 
constructed in accordance with the provisions of the city 
ordinances in front of the following described lots, namely: Lots 
11 and 12, in Block 108, and Lots 1 and 2 in Block 109, City of 
Grand Junction; and be it further 
 
RESOLVED, that the City Clerk be and hereby is authorized and 
instructed to notify the owners of the above described lots to 
construct a cement sidewalk in front of said described lots 
within thirty days after receipt of said notice. 
 
Moved by Commissioner Blackstone, seconded by Commissioner 
Rankin, that the resolution as read be passed and adopted. 
 

The motion being put, upon call of roll, the Commissioners voted 
as follows: Cherrington, yea; Rankin, yea; Vorbeck, yea; 
Blackstone, yea; Holmburg, yea. 
 
All the Commissioners having voted yea, the Mayor declared the 
motion carried and the resolution passed and adopted. 
 
The following resolution was introduced and read: 
 

Resolution. 
 
Whereas 
 
Warrant #4755-$4 #1 issued in 1909, Warrant ##5241--$1.00 issued 

in 1910, Warrant 635--7.00 issued in 1912, Warrant #19977 $1.50 
issued in 1915 do not appear from the records as ever having been 
presented for payment; and Warrant #20442--$2.50, and Warrant 
#20754--$2.50, issued in 1915 have never been taken up and were 
probably issued in error, and 
 
Whereas, 
 
It is desirable to dispose of these items and clear these old 
accounts; be it therefore 
 



Resolved 

 
By the City Council of the city of Grand Junction that these six 
warrants be, and the same are hereby declared cancelled, and that 
the City Clerk be instructed to show such cancellation on his 
records. 
 
Moved by Commissioner Vorbeck, seconded by Commissioner 
Blackstone, that the resolution as read be passed and adopted. 
 
The motion being put, upon call of roll, the Commissioner voted 
as follows: Cherrington, yea; Rankin, yea; Vorbeck, yea; 
Blackstone, yea; Holmburg, yea. 
 
All the Commissioners having voted yea, the Mayor declared the 

motion carried and the resolution passed and adopted. 
 
A proposed ordinance, entitled "An Ordinance Concerning Moving 
Picture Shows," was introduced and read. 
 
Moved by Commissioner Vorbeck, seconded by Commissioner Holmburg, 
that the proposed ordinance be laid on the table until the next 
regular meeting of the Council. 
 
The motion carried. 
 
Moved by Commissioner Holmburg, seconded by Commissioner 
Blackstone, that the Mayor be instructed to notify Mr. John 
Lowell, U. S. Forest Supervisor, to inspect reservoirs on Grand 

Mesa and patroll Kannah Creek water shed, under the trerms of the 
contract heretofore entered into with the U.S. government, for 
the months of August and September. 
 
The motion being put, upon call of roll, the Commissioners voted 
as follows: Cherrington, yea; Rankin, yea; Vorbeck, yea; 
Blackstone, yea; Holmburg, yea. 
 
All the Commissioners having voted yea, the motion was declared 
carried. On motion of Commissioner Rankin, seconded by 
Commissioner Blackstone, the Council adjourned. 
 
/s/ Charles K. Holmburg 
City Clerk. 

 


